Wheel Issues

Newsletter of the Eastern Nebraska/Western Iowa Car Council

www.enwicc.com

ENWICC OFFICERS - 2014-2015

President
Alan Tast
Roy Murabito
14704 S. 227th St.
1005 Fern St.

Gretna, NE 68028 Plattsmouth, NE 68048-7785

402-669-0513 (Cell) 402-298-8204

 Treasurer
 Secretary

 Boyd Ready
 Cindy Wimmer

 2901 A St. #109
 2031 Surfside Dr.

 Lincoln, NE 68510
 Lincoln, NE 68528

 308-390-8883 (Cell)
 402-890-6408 (Cell)

Committee Chairs

Rocky Manginelli Memorial Swap Meet

 Kerry Fox
 524 W Harvest Dr., Lincoln, NE 68521
 402-499-9711

 Frank Wimmer
 2031 Surfside Dr., Lincoln, NE 68516
 402-450-8490

Paul High Memorial Scholarship

Roy Murabito 1005 Fern St., Plattsmouth, NE 6804 402-298-8204

Legislative

Dave Vollmer 17670 Ida St., Bennington, NE 68007 402-238-2396

Webmaster

Kurt Balhorn 5525 N 113th Street, Omaha NE 68164 402-492-8009

Car Council Directory

Alan Tast 14704 S. 227th St., Gretna, NE 6028 402-669-0513

Regular meetings are held on the third Wednesday of every month alternating between Omaha and Lincoln. Officers and representatives of member organizations are asked to sign in before the meeting, and guests are always welcome. Meetings begin at 7:30 PM - many arrive early for dinner.

Omaha meetings are held at the Tangier Shrine Temple, on the east side of 84th Street, south of Center Street. Lincoln meetings are held at the Golden Corral, 3940 North 27th Street.

MEETING DATES FOR 2014

LINCOLN: **September 17**, November 19

OMAHA: October 15, December 17

If a weather advisory exists for a meeting, it will be canceled and business is carried over to the next month.

If a weather advisory exists for a meeting, it will be canceled and business is carried over to the next month.

Wheel Issues

Newsletter of the Eastern Nebraska/Western Iowa Car Council www.enwicc.com

Clubs in Attendance at the August Meeting

Centennial Model "T" Club Classy Chassis Car Club – Red Oak Crossroads Chpt-Buick Club-America Crossrods Car Club – Plattsmouth Heartland Chevelle Club Hudson-Essex-Terraplane Club Meadowlark Model "A" Club Husker Chapter Studebaker Drivers Midwest Antique Auto Club Midwest Early Corvette Club Midwest Street Rod Association Nebraska Corvette Association Nifty Fifties Ford Club Omaha Early Ford V-8 Club Rebels Auto Club – Lincoln Slo Rollers Car Club Street-tiques – Omaha Vintage Iron Car Club

GUESTS -

Nebraska Rod & Custom Assn.

MEETING MINUTES - August 20, 2014

INTRODUCTIONS

In the absence of the President Alan Tast, Vice President Roy Murabito called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. Roy asked for introductions of those in attendance. He also reminded everyone to sign the sign-in sheet and to check the contact sheet to verify their contact information. He informed us that President Tast had broken his ankle and would be out for a while. Alan said he expected to be out of commission for 10 weeks. In the meantime, Roy Murabito will be our contact person until the end of October.

GUESTS ADDRESSING THE COUNCIL

There were no guests with us this evening.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Larry Robb motioned for approval, with a second by Roger Neemann, to approve the July minutes as printed. Motion carried.

TREASURER'S REPORT

The Treasurer's report was given by Boyd Ready and accepted after a motion made by Chuck Garber and seconded by Cliff Ellis to approve. A bill was presented by Secretary Cindy Wimmer for \$79.71 for the printing and mailing of the July minutes. A motion was made by Byron Carter and seconded by Tina Carter to pay the bill. Motion carried.

Treasurer Ready talked about changing the savings account to a CD to obtain \$50.00 a year in interest as opposed to the \$2.00 per year that the Council is currently getting. He said that the CD would be a 48 month CD at 2% interest at Union Bank in Lincoln for a total of \$200.00 in interest over the 4 year period. A motion to approve moving this money was made by Chuck Garber and seconded by Larry Robb. Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

ENWICC ADDRESS HAS BEEN CHANGED

The Council's address change has been made. Roy Murabito checked the old Bellevue mail box and there was nothing there. When the bill is due the 1st of October 2014, Roy will shut down the box and forward the mail to Lincoln. The new PO Box is at the Gateway Station in Lincoln. Boyd is changing the address with the Secretary of State. The website has already been changed.

WEB SITE UPDATE

Alan Tast and Kurt Balhorn are handling the Fall Foliage tour information and the Slo Rollers Car Show date change on the web site.

SWAP MEET

Frank Wimmer and Kerri Fox have a meeting scheduled with Amy Dickerson of the Lancaster County Event Center in September. They will report at our next meeting.

WE ARE MISSING OUR MARKING MACHINES

Treasurer Boyd Ready is missing the marking machines. He remembers loaning them to a member of the Council, but they have not been returned. Please contact Boyd Ready at readybt@yahoo.com or 308-390-8883 as soon as possible if you have them.

NEW BUSINESS

No new business

PAST EVENTS

Monte Frost reported that he attended the Louisville Car Show. They lost a little attendance due to the Ashland Car Show. The Camp Creek Car Show had about 20 cars and tons of tractors attend. The Disabled Vet Car Show had about 150+ cars attend.

The Millard Car Show is changing locations to the Hobby Lobby on Millard Avenue.

The Red Oak Car Show had slow attendance. 160 cars down from the usual 240. Looked like rain all day. Some very nice cars were in attendance.

Quaker State in Council Bluffs has 200+ cars every Thursday.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Shows, Swap Meets and Auctions Promoted at the Meeting *Please* withhold discussion of your upcoming event until this comes up in the Agenda

All upcoming events were directed to our Car Council Book.

ADJOURNMENT

With no additional business, a motion to adjourn was made by Monte Frost and seconded by everyone. Vice President Roy Murabito adjourned the meeting at 8:00 p.m.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will held be in Lincoln on Wednesday, September 17, 2014 starting at 7:30 pm.

SPECIAL NOTE OUR NEW ADDRESS IS: PO BOX 5838, LINCOLN, NE 68505

CHANGE OF EVENT DATE

The Slo Rollers of Northwest Missouri have had to change the date of their car show this year. The Old Fashioned Saturday Night free show scheduled for September 20^{th,} as listed in the Car Council book, has been moved to September 27th. All else remains the same. They also plan to pass out flyers and bring this discussion up at the Car Council meetings in the next couple of months.

MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE OCTOBER 1ST!

Dues are 25 cents per member per year for each club, with a minimum charge of \$10.00 for each club. **Dues are due October 1**st and are delinquent **December 31**st. If not yet made, bring payment to the next meeting, or mail dues to the Treasurer.

Each club is entitled to receive two copies of the Wheel Issues newsletter. It is the responsibility of each club to inform us of any changes in mailing information. You can submit changes in writing by mailing them to:

Secretary, ENWICC, PO Box 5838, Lincoln, NE 68505
or at the next meeting of the Eastern Nebraska Western Iowa Car Council.

GET "WHEEL ISSUES" BY E-MAIL AND HELP US SAVE \$\$\$

It costs the Car Council to print and mail on average \$1.50/newsletter for each one sent. Help us lower our expenses and get your copy of "Wheel Issues" by e-mail. Please provide your e-mail address to the Secretary at the next Council meeting to receive it directly.